CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

## Reason for objection:

## Dear Cumberland Council,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my deep concerns regarding the proposed construction of a rubbish tip in the suburb of Lidcombe. As a resident of this rapidly growing community, I feel compelled to voice my objections, as I believe such a development would have significant negative impacts on our neighbourhood.

Lidcombe has experienced a substantial increase in population in recent years, with more and more people choosing to make this suburb their home. This growth brings with it a larger number of families, residents, and vehicles on our roads. Given these circumstances, it is difficult to understand how establishing a rubbish tip in Lidcombe would contribute positively to our community. On the contrary, it would only exacerbate existing issues and create new problems.

One of the primary concerns regarding the construction of a rubbish tip is the detrimental effect it would have on the environment. The potential air pollution, noise pollution, and unpleasant odours associated with such a facility would greatly impact the tranquillity and livability of our suburb. Additionally, the health and safety risks for residents, especially for the nearby schools and childcare centers, cannot be overlooked.

Furthermore, the construction and operation of a rubbish tip would pose a significant threat to the road infrastructure in Lidcombe. The increased heavy vehicle traffic, coupled with the transportation of waste materials, could lead to road damage and congestion. Instead, I strongly believe that the council's focus should be on improving the road system to accommodate the growing population and enhancing the availability of green spaces and parks for the well-being of our community.

Considering the factors mentioned above, I kindly urge the council to reconsider the decision to build a rubbish tip in Lidcombe. I implore you to explore alternative locations that are more suitable for such facilities and prioritize the needs and concerns of the residents. Our community deserves a healthy and sustainable environment that promotes the well-being of all its members, especially children.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I trust that you will carefully evaluate the potentia negative impacts of a rubbish tip in Lidcombe and take the necessary steps to address our
concerns. I look forward to your response and the opportunity to engage in a constructive dialogue regarding this issue.
Yours sincerely.